MEMORANDUM
Date:
April 5, 2010

From:
Matt Keene, EPA, Lou Nadeau and Amy Stillings, ERG, and Jennifer Nash, PSI

To:
OR Paint Stewardship Pilot Project Evaluation Committee, OR DEQ, American Coatings Association (ACA), and PaintCare
Re:
Importance of collecting baseline data for the Oregon paint stewardship program
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Accurate and reliable baseline data and information will be essential to assessing the impact of OR paint stewardship program. Programs such as the OR pilot are developed and implemented in response to situations where change is needed. In the case of paint, this involves reducing the amount of paint entering the waste stream, increasing the amount of paint that is recycled once in the waste stream, and changing consumers’ behaviors in their purchases, storage, and disposal of paint products. 

The law implementing the OR program calls for “an evaluation of the methods used to disseminate ... [educational] materials and assessment of the effectiveness of the education and outreach, including levels of waste prevention and reuse.” The role of evaluation is to measure the extent to which changes occur and, ideally, why those changes occurred. Baseline data measure the situation before a program is implemented. If there are no baseline data, then assessing whether a change has occurred is impossible. Specifically, if we don’t know where we started from, how can we assess whether paint disposal and recycling situation in OR is significantly better, marginally better, or worse than before the program? In relation to the OR paint stewardship program, not having baseline data and information will preclude us from fulfilling the mandate to evaluate and assess program outcomes put forth in the law. 

The complexity of the OR paint program also makes baseline data essential. Specifically, both increases and decreases in the amount of paint recycled as part of the program could be viewed as a success. Increased recycling could indicate that the program has been successful at convincing consumers to bring in unused paint. However, a decrease in recycling could indicate that the program has been effective at convincing consumers to purchase less paint in planning their projects. Without baseline data on current practices, changes in paint recycling (or even in amounts properly disposed) cannot be assessed.

The survey work that is being contemplated by ACA (and Bradshaw) offers an excellent opportunity to collect baseline information on a number of consumer practices, including:

· Amounts of paint that consumers currently:

· Dispose of properly,

· Dispose of improperly,

· Store in their homes, and

· Have left over following paint projects.

· Awareness of

· Appropriate amounts of paint to purchase 

· Paint recycling options,

· Proper paint disposal methods,

· Proper paint storage,

· Performance of recycled paint,

· Availability of recycled paint.

Gauging how well the program has affected each of these factors will provide important information on the program’s success. In order to assess these, baseline data are needed. We encourage ACA and Bradshaw to take advantage of this opportunity to collect the baseline data necessary to make evaluation possible.  The evaluation committee is available to help develop questions to establish baseline information.
